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The Mission of the RAA 
 
• To advocate for all 

users or REI. 
 
• To promote, support, 

and encourage the 
continued use of REI. 

 
• To communicate the 

airport’s importance to 
the community. 

 
• To educate airport 

users of relevant 
regulatory and 
legislative 
airport/aviation 
matters. 

 
• To provide a forum 

whereby those 
concerned about REI 
issues can voice their 
concerns. 

 
• To advise the 

appropriate authorities 
regarding safety, 
security, and other 
concerns at the 
airport. 

 
• To support 

government 
authorities in carrying 
out their duties 
regarding aviation and 
the utilization of REI in 
disasters, and public 
service events. 
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When we organized the RAA, we recognized that the issues at KREI were more than a 

dirt pile obstacle, reservoir, housing encroachment or an airport neglected by its 

owner. We have another nagging problem that’s a bit more personal to all of us.  

 

Many in our airport community don’t want to get involved with activities or issues at 

the airport. I don’t think people have this attitude specific to our airport. It’s just that 

most people have busy lives and they don’t have time to get involved with anything 

these days. Too bad, because it shows!  

 

Case in point, many complain about politics and politicians, but many don’t show up 

to vote, or if they do, they don’t spend the time to research ballot issues so they can 

vote smart. It’s becoming very rare for someone to volunteer to participate on a 

board, commission, or to seek an elected office. This is something reserved   for a very 

small minority. Sometimes the folks that do volunteer are motivated to seek these 

positions for some personal benefit other than serving others. We have all seen that 

phenomena.   

 

When I am at the airport, there is no shortage of friends and acquaintances that have 

an opinion or a complaint about some airport issue. Some of the loudest complainers 

are also the least involved. 

  

On the other hand, it’s interesting to note some of our more active members are 

Rialto airport refugees. Gee, I wonder why!  

 

 

 

 

Presidents Letter 
By RAA President Ted Gablin 
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So where am I going with this? The RAA has made some huge inroads in making our airport better. Our 

success has a lot to do with member participation. We have had good turnouts at City Council and AAB 

meetings and members have made phone calls and written letters to support issues. We do get some 

volunteers when we have functions, but it’s just a very small portion of our airport community. We 

could do more with some help.  

Volunteering doesn’t mean you have to be an officer in the RAA or EAA (that would be nice). It also 

doesn’t mean you have to go to all the AAB or Council meetings. But, you can write an e-mail or show up 

at the airport for a function like a Pancake Breakfast, Fly-in, Young Eagles, or Toys for Tots Drive. 

If you want to breathe some life into our airport, you can help by participating in airport events. You can 

attend an RAA or EAA meeting. Or, you can attend an event hosted by one these groups. Maybe you can 

do this with a friend that may have aviation interests. Who knows, they may decide to take a flying 

lesson. They may also see KREI is not just a place for rich boys with toys. Maybe they will share that with 

someone else. You can see where I am going here.  

Either way it starts with you. When you get involved you help make KREI a better airport. You may make 

some new friends too.  Remember, it’s your airport. Get involved!  

 

 

 
 

Presidents Letter continued 
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The RAA has a new logo which was designed by Redlands resident, Jonathon Corbridge.  In designing this 

logo, we worked with Jonathon to create something that would convey the mission of the RAA and 

honor the history of REI, while reflecting a strong sense of place.  We hope that you are as impressed 

with the new logo as we are! 

The RAA would like to thank Jonathon for his efforts and sharing his time and talent.  Should you have 

any needs for graphic design, Jonathon can be reached at oakwise@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New RAA Logo 
By RAA Vice President, Steve Willer 

mailto:oakwise@gmail.com


 

 

Redlands Airport Association 

Newsletter 
 

Page 4 of 15  

 

 

 

 

While your individual real estate investments might have recovered, or are on their way to turning the 
corner, the long-term viability of REI is still under threat by an encroaching residential development.  
Below is my attempt to provide you with a short update on what has turned into a very complex political 
issue. 

Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) – In early January, the Development Services Department 
approved a revised Mitigated Negative Declaration for the expansion of the Judson Ranch housing 
development.  The MND is part of the environmental review process and two factors in the evaluation 
are noise and safety.  Both of these items were determined to have a “less than significant impact, 
consequently no mitigation is required.”  We at the RAA respectfully disagree with this determination.   

An environmental review needs to evaluate all impacts of a proposal, not only the impact the 
development might have but how the surrounding area is impacted by the development. As such, there 
are fundamental noise and safety issues concerning Redlands Municipal with the proposed housing tract 
that cannot be mitigated due to it being an incompatible land use within the airport influence area. 

A formal letter stating the RAA’s objections was sent to the Redlands City Council, with cc’s to the FAA, 
Caltrans, CalPilots, AOPA, and the Redlands Daily Facts.  A copy of the letter was also sent out to the 
RAA membership via email. 

Public Hearing - A public hearing to review the housing development was scheduled for the City Council 
meeting on 3/15.  The night of 3/14, the RAA was notified that the public hearing was being pulled from 
the agenda at the request of the developer due to issues with kangaroo rats on the parcel.  As of the 
writing of this article, it is unclear whether the MND will be revised and resubmitted or when the item 
will be put on the agenda for City Council.  The RAA leadership will be sure to keep you appraised as we 
hear more. 

What is the City Council’s stance? – While I can’t predict what the ultimate outcome of Council’s vote 
will be, I can tell you that they are being pulled from both sides of this issue and are trying to take a 
holistic approach.  Different councilmembers have said publically that they consider REI an asset to the 
City.  However, they have also stated they respect the rights of a land owner to develop their property.  
The City Council has retained special counsel to advise them with regards to the aviation aspect of this 
project.  We won’t know until the votes have been cast, but I would expect them to follow their 
counsel’s recommendation. 

What’s Next – Obviously this situation is extremely fluid and has taken many twists and turns.  The RAA 
leadership will continue to communicate the latest information as we are made aware.  During these 
protracted discussions, it is easy to become complacent.  Please continue to encourage your airport 
friends, neighbors, and the Redlands community at large to speak out against this incompatible land 
use! 

Thank you to the RAA membership for all you have done, and continue to do, to support our mission to 
protect the long-term viability of REI!!! 

Update on the Housing Crisis 
By RAA Vice President, Steve Willer  
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If you haven’t heard, the Hangar 24 AirFest & 8th Anniversary Celebration will take place at the 
Redlands Airport on Saturday, May 14, 2016. Looks like a great line-up of performers and it should be a 
great event for our airport and community. You can find information about the event located on their 
website:  hangar24airfest.com . 
 
Most of us want to know the impact of the event on the airport. So, the best information available to 
share is from the minutes of the last Airport Advisory Board Adhoc committee meeting with Hangar 24 
principals held on 2-1-16.  
 
Hangar 24 principals worked very hard with this committee to try and make this a great event for airport 
tenants and the community at large.  
 
Airfest 2016 will be very similar to Airfest 2015. The Cooks are making a few changes to make the event 
more appealing to all and to solve a few problems that existed last year.  
The changes include: 
  
VIP /Performer Reception Friday May 13th 6-9PM 
There will be a VIP/Performer Reception in the VIP tent on Friday, May 13th 6-9 pm. The airport will be 
open during this reception.  Impacts will be the airshow facilities that will be set-up on the west ramp. 
Reception guests will be parking off the airport to attend this event.  
 
TFR’s 
There will be three TFR’s associated with the event. 
 
The Patriots Jet Team will perform at AirFest 2016. They will need to practice at the airport on Friday 
from either 3-3:45 or 5-5:45 PM. This practice will initiate the first TFR as the airport will need to be 
closed to all non-air show air traffic during one of those 45 minute periods.  You may want to visit the 
airport that day as those practices are fun to watch.  
 
The second TFR will occur on the day of the event. The airport will be closed to air traffic from 3 pm to 7 
pm. A third 30 minute TFR for airport closure will occur at 9 pm for a fireworks show.    
 
Hangar Tenant Impacts 
The Coyote Hangar complex will be in the event Alcohol Beverage Control Area.  So, Coyote guests will 
be able to enjoy adult beverages if they choose.  This was an issue in 2015. Hangar 24 will be providing a 
fence around the Coyote complex to protect aircraft that will be on static display on the N/S of the 
Coyote complex.  
 
Crews will be installing a 4’ bicycle fence around the entire Coyote complex on the morning of May 13th.  
Coyote owners will have access to the runway with a path as they did in 2015 on Friday May 13th. They 
will not have runway access on May 14th.  
 
 

Hangar 24 Airfest & 8th Anniversary Celebration 
By RAA President, Ted Gablin 

 

http://hangar24airfest.com/
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The event will still require a 300’ crowd line. All pedestrians and hangar tenants will need to vacate 
their hangars (except Coyote tenants) by 2:30 pm.  We are sure the Redlands PD will start reminding 
people of that prior to 2:30 PM. 
 
Moving Aircraft on West Ramp 
Will Hamilton, City of Redlands, is taking the lead to contact City’s tenants on the west ramp and 
providing notification that they will need to move their aircraft prior to the event. He is supposed to 
provide information to the tenants on alternate parking arrangements.   
 
Airport User Event Tickets  
Complimentary event tickets will be available for hangar owners, hangar tenants, airport businesses, tie-
down tenants and flying club members.  Process involves filling out a form and emailing the completed 
form to Rebecca Clemens at Hangar 24. This needs to be done by 12PM April 29th!!!  Please see the 
form at the end of this article or on their website for additional instructions.  The form can be located 
under the tab labeled “REI Patrons”.  
 
Complimentary Booth Space for REI Business Owners  
Complimentary booth space is available at AirFest for REI businesses. Contact Rebecca Clemens Wells 
for an application if you are interested.  Again, don’t wait until the last minute to make these 
arrangements. Her contact information is: 
Rebecca Clemens Wells 
Events Coordinator 
Office – 909-389-1400x127 | Mobile – 763-257-5167 
rclemens@hangar24charities.org 
 
Airport Tenant Static Aircraft Displays 
Hangar 24 is looking for REI aircraft to show in the static display at Airfest 2016. The space is limited so 
they will be looking for aircraft that show well.  If you wish to display your aircraft, there is a form 
attached that you need to complete. Please send the completed form with a digital picture to the e-mail 
address on the form as soon as possible. 
 
Parking 
Parking is free this year. If you are walking over from your hangar, please be considerate of others and 
do not block the ramp or someone’s hangar access with your vehicles!!! 
 
West- Ramp Clean-up 
Hangar 24 will be cleaning up the west ramp overnight to facilitate airport operation Sunday 5-15 at 
7am.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://hangar24airfest.com/docs/Airport+Tickets+Request.pdf
mailto:rclemens@hangar24charities.org
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A Runway Incursion is:  “Any occurrence at an aerodrome involving the      

incorrect presence of an aircraft, vehicle or person on the protected area of 

a surface designated for the landing and takeoff of aircraft.” (As defined by 

the FAA).  These instances are taken very seriously, and can be deadly. 

I was witness to a runway incursion on our airport during the first week in 

February.  To set the stage; the morning was bright and clear, a small experimental aircraft was 

practicing landings, I was with a student in a 152 and taxiing to Runway 26 for takeoff.  I was showing my 

student how to clear traffic before taking the runway, looking thoroughly along each “leg” of the pattern 

on the downwind, base and final.  As we were talking, a City of Redlands truck, returning from the 

morning inspection of the water pump station on the North side of the runway, crossed the final 

approach of the runway in front of the landing aircraft. 

I considered for an instant and decided this was a teaching moment.  I pulled the mixture and stopped 

the engine of the 152.  I unbuckled my belt, got out and flagged down the driver of the truck.  I asked 

the driver if he saw the aircraft on short final.  He looked at me with a puzzled expression, and then 

stated that he had been doing this for years; he had never had a problem.  I explained what I saw and he 

said he had not seen the traffic.  I further explained the traffic could be low, and not visible through the 

over growth.  I asked if he had a radio and he responded that it was broken.  I needed to get back to my 

student, so I asked him to be careful next time and to have a nice day. 

I think it would be wise for vehicles working adjacent to the runway to be equipped with an operational 

radio, tuned to 123.05, have rotating beacons and “airport flags” attached to their vehicles (airport flags 

are orange and white checkerboard flags used by all contractors on airport construction jobs).  Perhaps 

the City of Redlands Safety department could review information posted by the FAA at 

http://www.faa.gov/airports/runway_safety/vehicle/best_practices/ , this would cover any and all 

concerns, and it is a simple one page document. 

We who fly daily, and know the pitfalls and weaknesses of aviation, sometimes take for granted that 

everyone else does too.  To protect life and limb, if you see something, say something.  Be courteous 

and clear, but to let it go invites the possibility of an eventual incident.  It is my fondest hope the City 

takes this in the spirit it is offered. 

 

 

 

 

 

Runway Incursions 
By RAA Safety Officer, Dennis Brown 

http://www.faa.gov/airports/runway_safety/vehicle/best_practices/
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Dear XXXXX, 

How do you like the new personal touch?  If you haven’t noticed we are sending group e-mails from a 
new e-mail address. We do still have our old G-mail account: redlands.airport.association@gmail.com 
Please use that address if you wish to contact the RAA.  

Unfortunately, G-mail doesn’t work very well to send out an e-mail blast to 150 members.  G-mail views 
those communications as spam and there are restrictions. About the time we were going to start 
sending light signals to communicate with our members, one of them stepped forward and saved the 
day. Chris Novotny, who is an IT Manager at San Gorgonio Pass Hospital and CalPilots Director of 
Communications, has got the RAA set -up with a bulk e-mail provider. Your e-mails are now coming from 
an e-mail address of:  noreply@raacp.org  

Please do not use this e-mail to send us a message. If you haven’t been receiving our e-mails, please 
check your spam folder. You may need to add:  noreply@raacp.org to your safe list.   

Chris is in the early stages of getting our website established. You can now find us on the web at 
www.raacp.org.  We are sure glad to have Chris in the RAA and CalPilots.   

 

 

 
 

 

It is time to start thinking about this year’s Stuff a Plane With Toys 
For Tots. The Redlands Airport Association will be hosting the 
event again this year. It is planned for October 29th, 2016.  We will 
continue to collect toys through December 3rd when we will, once 
again, have a caravan of planes fly them to Twentynine Palms 
Airport. 

Last year was great for a first time event and we collected more 
than 500 toys and $500 cash.  Let’s make this year’s event bigger 
and better than last year! We want to get more of the community 
interested and out to the airport.  

I will be enlisting volunteers once again. I can't do this alone and need people to help with planning, 
organizing, recruiting groups for static displays or booths, and putting out flyers. We will also need ramp 
safety volunteers (example: Boy Scouts, Sea Cadets, Girl Scouts) and volunteers on the day of the event. 

If you have any ideas of how to make this event better than last year, and want to volunteer, please 
contact Cindy at redlands.airport.association@gmail.com , or 909-499-1777. 

 

Our New E-Mail Provider & Website 
By RAA President, Ted Gablin 

2016   Stuff A Plane With Toys For Tots 
By RAA Secretary, Cindy Gablin 

mailto:redlands.airport.association@gmail.com
mailto:noreply@raacp.org
mailto:noreply@raacp.org
http://www.raacp.org/
mailto:redlands.airport.association@gmail.com
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RAA Classified Ads & Advertising 

 

 
 
Lycoming engine O-360A1A narrow deck, yellow tagged crankshaft, case checked ok, no accessories 
$4500. 
Long EZ project wings and canard done, fuselage nearly completed, 3 blade prop, no engine $6000.  
Contact Bill Cheesman 909-855-5964 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are an individual and you have an aviation item or service for sale or you wish to advertise your 

aviation related business we will be glad to publish it in our next newsletter. We publish quarterly, so 

next newsletter will be out in June 2016. Ads are published at no cost to RAA members that are current 

on membership dues. Please get your ad to us by 6-17-16  
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RAA Membership and Dues 
You can support our mission through your membership, dues and donations. Just complete the 

application below and submit with your remittance. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Redlands Airport Association Membership Application  

   All member information is confidential  

 Name_________________________________________________________________  

Address: ______________________________City:________________Zip:__________  

Home Phone: (___) _____________________Cell Phone: (___) ___________________  

Email: ___________________________________  

Please send your check for $10.00 with the application to:  

Redlands Airport Association  

1745 Sessums Dr. Ste. 1  

Redlands, CA 92374-1907  

 

You may also join or renew at the monthly RAA meetings.  

Redlands Airport Association (RAA) is a 501(c)(3) organization.  Your membership dues and donations 

may be tax deductible. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Let’s All Fly Safe Out There! 
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The Redlands Airport Association meets monthly on the 4th 
Wednesday of the month at 6pm in the public lobby at REI  

Redlands City Council meets 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of the month. 
Agendas are posted 72 hours in advance for City Council meetings 
and Planning Commission meetings. Link for agendas and videos of 
previous meetings: http://70.40.217.219/councilvideo 

Redlands Airport Advisory Board meets at 5pm on the 1st 
Wednesday of every even-numbered month at the Redlands City 
Council Chambers. 

 

March 26, 2016   RAA Pancake Breakfast 7:30 – 10:30 (in conjunction 
with EAA Young Eagles 9:00 – 12:00) 
  
May 14,2016   Hangar 24  AirFest & 8th Anniversary at KREI 
 
August 20, 2016 National Aviation Day- Tentative Open House at KREI 
 
October 29, 2016 Stuff A Plane With Toys For Tots & Open House at 
KREI  

Upcoming Events  

Important Meetings 

“The purpose of the RAA shall be to deal with current and future 

issues of interest to the pilot and aviation community at the Redlands 

Municipal Airport. 

 

 

 

 

” 

 

       Airport Facilities Directory Entry - Not For Navigation!!!!!!! 

About Our Organization… 

Redlands Airport Association  
1745 Sessums  

Suite 1  
Redlands, CA  92374 

E-MAIL: 
Redlands.Airport.Association@gmail.com 

 
    Ted Gablin        President 
 
    Steve Willer        Vice-President 
 
    Eric Wroolie          Treasurer 
 
    Cindy Gablin          Secretary 
 
    Dennis Brown       Safety Officer 
 
    James Hoyt        Public Information  

It’s Your Airport 

Get Involved !!!!! 

 

 

 

  

http://70.40.217.219/councilvideo
mailto:Redlands.Airport.Association@gmail.com

